

NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

THE BARLOW, BOLTON ROAD, EDGWORTH, TURTON, BOLTON, BL7 OAP

Tel: 01204 - 853949 E-mail: clerk@ntpc.myzen.co.uk www.northturtonparishcouncil.org.uk

Asad Lahar Head of Legal Services Blackburn with Darwen Borough Council Town Hall BLACKBURN BB1 7DY

5 December 2018

Dear Mr Lahar.

Previously, the Standards Committee has agreed to grant a four year dispensation to enable the three members of the Parish Council who are also Trustees of the Barlow charity to discuss and vote at Parish Council meetings on issues affecting the Barlow. Without such a dispensation, only four Parish Councillors would be able to participate.

The previous dispensation period has expired, and I am therefore writing to ask whether another dispensation could be granted for a further four year period?

Yours sincerely

Glenys Syddall

Clerk to the Parish Council